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Folksworth & Washingley 

Parish Council
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M I N U T E S  O F  M E E T I N G
Minutes of a MEETING of the Parish Council held on Tuesday December 13, 2022 at 7.20pm in the Village Hall, Manor Road, Folksworth. 
Present:
Cllrs Randall, Blackman, Brown, Goodfellow, Rogers & Chapman

Attending:
Clerk

Open Forum
No public present
2022/2855

Apologies for Absence



Received from Cllrs Clarke, Fenwick, Ford, Bywater(CCC) & Alban 


(HDC)

2022/2856

Declarations of Interest/Dispensations for Agenda items



(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)



None
2022/2857

Approval of Full Council Meeting Minutes dated October 18 
& November 15, 2022


Approved as accurate records & signed



Proposed: Cllr Brown



Seconded: Cllr Blackman



Unanimously agreed

2022/2858

Matters Arising from the Minutes for items not on current 
Agenda (for information only)


None

2022/2859

Finance



2859.1
To approve the Financial Report & Accounts 





Nov/Dec





The accounts information was approved as an 





accurate record



2859.2
To approve the Balance Sheet Nov/Dec





Approved as a true record and signed






Proposed: Cllr Chapman






Seconded: Cllr Goodfellow






Unanimously agreed
2022/2860

To Minute the following payments



The following payments were approved, and cheques signed
200955
Alison Brown

Council Expenses


£32.98
200956
Mrs J Stanbridge

Salary
 


£486.40

200957
Mrs J Stanbridge

Travel
 


£15.60
200958
Stilton Comm.Ass
Scan Entries Jan-March
£300.00
Proposed:
Cllr Randall

Seconded:
Cllr Rogers

Agreed – Cllr Brown abstained from the vote as the recipient of one of the cheques
2022/2861

Playing Field:  Hedgecutting & Goalposts 



Agreed to defer this to a later date.
2022/2862

Meeting with HDC re Apreece Road
Meeting on 29th November 2022 with George Allen, Emma Stannard

Pat Clarke, Yasmin Rogers and Alison Brown in attendance

Information gleaned/ discussed
1 the land in question is owned by HDC and they are responsible for maintenance
2 Such areas are very important ecologically and not plentiful. The area is largely under a TPO. Removal of trees without permission could result in a large fine. This is largely to stop developers removing trees. 

3 There is a new tree officer in post now.
4. The area is important for wildlife, but it is acknowledged that access to such areas is also beneficial to the local community in terms of wellbeing and community.
5 The brambles need to be managed including areas behind the houses. Removal of these would hopefully encourage residents not to clear areas the woodland themselves
6 HDC have a produced a tree strategy 2020-30.  This gives very useful guidance for residents and the council including on how woodland should be managed.  The approach is to only do work that is necessary re Health and Safety,  as

A  Deadwood is more valuable environmentally than felled and left on the ground. 

B  Cutting branches runs the risk of introducing disease

7 Concerning risk – the only way to have zero risk is to have no trees!!

8  Grass areas are poor in terms of diversity. HDC are looking to reduce the number of cuts of grass to help this.

Actions
1 it was agreed that HDC would clear the brambles etc  behind the houses on Washingley Rd and clear a path in and out of the area for residents to use. 
2 The PC would write to residents in due course,  explaining the importance of this area for wildlife whilst providing some amenity. The letter also inform residents of the action of HDC to clear behind the house, to clear a path through and ask them to remove any items they own in the area to allow this to happen smoothly.  This is likely to happen in Feb 2023. HDC to advise and then letter can go out. 
3 HDC would look at producing a wildflower belt on a strip of the grass on Apreece road.
4 If the PC (or residents) have concerns about trees  that are owned by HDC there is a form on their website to complete. This is the way to report trees and ground work issues.
5 HDC will provide a map of the areas in the parish that they maintain for clarification.

6 PC representatives to try to attend annual events organised by HDC, where the Tree and Open Spaces team are available 

2022/2863

Horse Signs



It was agreed that the Parish Council would purchase 10 of the 



temporary signs from the British Horse Society(BHS) provided 



Cambs CC Highways had no objections to the placing of these.  



BHS had offered to liaise with Highways which was accepted.  Cllr 


Goodfellow to ask them to proceed and in the meantime suitable 


locations for the signs would be found. 
2022/2864

King’s Coronation 2023



It was agreed to keep this on the Agenda.  Cllrs would gauge 



public opinion on what sort of events could b held.  The school 



could be involved, and this would be raised at the next governors 


meeting.  A post would be added to Facebook to see what 



suggestions residents had.
2022/2865

Village Entrance Gates



The results of the scheme were discussed at length.  The 




provision of only one gate at each entrance was not as Cllrs had 


originally been told and discussions were continuing with the



highways team.
2022/2866

Washingley Crossroads/Washingley Lane T Junction



Cllr Chapman confirmed that he had met with some of the 



Highways team together with the Chair of Lutton PC, Simon 



Bywater and other Folksworth Cllrs to discuss the possibilities.  A 


further meeting with Karen Lunn (CCC) was scheduled for the end 


of December.  Cllrs discussed the situation and agreed that if the 


current Give Way signs were replaced with Stop signs, then the 


problems would be largely resolved.
2022/2850

Village Maintenance Walk Part 2



Cllr Brown provided a report on the remaining faults found.  



Those not already reported would be.
2022/2851

Community Orchard



No maintenance needed
2022/2852

Parish Information & Councillor Reports
Cllr Chapman:
Mentioned that the yellow tape was still in place (largely) along 



the Folksworth Road.  Clerk asked to contact Cambs CC re this.




He also mentioned that HGVs continued to go through the village 


from Anglia Grain and Longs.  The Clerk was asked to make 



contact with both.

Cllr Brown:

Spoke about Speedwatch and informed the meeting where things 


stood re the formation of the group.  Some members were still to 


get their information back to the organiser.  Locations had been 



supplied but were yet to be agreed. 

Cllr Rogers:

Informed Members of the meeting she and her husband had with 


the owners of Belle Vue who were very distressed at the recent 



events with the planning department and were asking the parish 


council for help.  The Clerk was asked to contact the Leader of the 


District Council to try to establish what the issues were and 



resolve the problems quickly.  It was noted that the residents 



were still living in a caravan on site and that the current cold 



conditions were making life very difficult for them. 




She also informed the meeting of the forthcoming Governors’ 



meeting at which the results of the recent Ofsted inspection would 


be given.

Cllr Blackman:
Had received reports of people illegally metal detecting on various 


fields in the parish and particularly at Washingley Castle.  A safety 


concern had also been raised of residents walking between 



Folksworth and Stilton at night in dark clothing and in the 



direction of traffic.  The Clerk was asked to raise both items in the 


next Council Report for Scan.
2022/2853

Any Urgent Business

In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local 
Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an 
item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at 
the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 
24 hours before the meeting.

None
2022/2854

The meeting closed at 8.30pm and next scheduled meeting 
date 
confirmed as Tuesday, January 17, 2023 at 7.20pm in 
the Village Hall. 

